Leesburg Police Department

Monthly Council Report

Month of November 2020
Calls for service 392

Hours worked —November 2020

1301-Nolley-152 1302- 1303- Dawson-152 1304-Thompson-35.5 1305-Wynn-150  1306-
OT/Holiday 8 8 8 31.5

Special Detail- 69.6 hours

Traffic Crash Reports 2

Offense [ Incident Reports 13 (some offensefincident reports contain more than one offense)
Type of Report

Receiving Stolen Property 100 Block of W. Main Street.

Gross Sexual Imposition 300 Block of W. Main Street.

Criminal Mischief 200 Block of S. Fairfield Street.

Cruelty to Animals 500 Block of Kimberly Street.

Abandoned Vehicle 100 Block of N. High Street.

Possession of Controlled Substance 200 Block of Eastern Avenue.
Menacing/Disorderly Conduct 200 Block of Pavey Avenue.
Telecommunications Harassment 100 Block of S. Fairfield Street.
Attempted Breaking and Entering 100 Block of S. Fairfield Street.
Theft 300 Block of Eastern Avenue.

Telecommunications Harassment 200 Block of Eastern Avenue.
Theft 100 Block of South Street.

Found Property 300 Block of W. Main Street.

Arrest Information
Arrest/Reports 4

Traffic Citations / Violations: 13 (citations may contain more than one offense)
Speed-10

Driving While Under the Influence of Alcohol/Drugs-1

Windshield and Windshield wipers-1

Fictitious License Plates or Identification Number or Mark-1

Warning Citations: 19
Speed-11

Traffic Control Device-2
Left of Center-1
Equipment Viclations-5

Police Vehicle Information and Maintenance:

U-1-2017 Police Utility Miles driven: 715 Repairs & Service: $21.99 repair left front tire slow
Current Mileage end of Month-34,584 leak.
U-2 2020 Police Utility Miles driven: 23 Repairs & Service: $0

Current Mileage end of Month-768
U-3 2015 Police Interceptor Miles driven: 1,087 Repairs & Service: $0
Current Mileage end of Month — 76,866

Additional Information: The Police department currently has 108 open case reports. The Police Department’s total reports received
were 13 for the month, a decrease of 12 reports when compared to November 2019 in which the department received 25 reports. | have
received a resignation from Patrolman Anthony Wynn which is effective December 12, 2020.

Thank you, Chief Shane Nolley



